Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Thursday, August 10, 2017 5:31 PM

To: '‘tom@grafcon.us’

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health; 'Andrew Warner'
Subject: RE: RO0003157 City Ventures, 2240 Filbert Street Import Fill Submittal
Hi Tom,

| looked through my correspondence file and did not see one that | thought | had sent. Here it is- | do not understand
the rationale for the clean ups. What is being stripped out? Do you have access to data having no clean up as well as
with?

The previous import, for the lead excavations, was for less material and | was provided with a lab report for two
samples. The proposed import has one sample.

Here are my questions re the analyses performed:

1. [If I recall correctly, the Stevens Creek quarry is in the Franciscan. Why was SGC done for the TEPH analysis?

2. SVOC analysis was performed using GPC clean up. | am not familiar with this clean up method- why was it
performed?

3. OCP and PCB analysis was performed with GPC and Florisil clean up. | am not familiar with these- again, why
were they performed?

Regards,
Keith Nowell

From: Tom Graf [mailto:tom@grafcon.us]

Sent: Thursday, August 10, 2017 10:54 AM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health <Keith.Nowell@acgov.org>

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health <Dilan.Roe@acgov.org>; Andrew Warner <andrew@cityventures.com>; Schreiner, Dan
(Dan.Schreiner@stantec.com) <Dan.Schreiner@stantec.com>

Subject: RO0003157 City Ventures, 2240 Filbert Street Import Fill Submittal

Keith - attached please find our request for approval of import fill material from the Stevens Creek Quarry. |
believe we have answered the questions we discussed earlier about this quarry as a source. Please let me know
if you have questions or need additional information.

Best,

Tom

Tom Graf
GrafCon
P.O. Box 1105



Tiburon, CA 94920
415-290-5034



